
CHAPLIN INLAND WETLANDS AND WATERCOURSES COMMISSION 

Meeting Minutes 

Regularly Scheduled Monthly Meeting 

Wednesday, October 28, 2020 @ 7:00PM 

REMOTE MEETING 

 

Present: Chairman S. Matthies, Staff - J. Theroux  

Teleconferenced In: P. Deveny, D. Field, M. Jenkins 

Absent:  P. Kegler, V. Walton, D. Cates 

 

S. Matthies called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  

 

Alternates Seated: D. Field for D. Cates 

 

Review and approval of minutes from Wednesday, September 23, 2020 regularly scheduled 

meeting: Motion by M. Jenkins to approve the September 23, 2020 regularly scheduled 

meeting minutes. Second by D. Field. No discussion. All in favor. Motion passed. 

 

Audience of Citizens: None 

 

Additions to agenda: None 

 

Old Business: Pearl Subdivision, North Bedlam Rd. 

Agent J. Theroux stated he received the State form and that the application fee was paid.   

S. Matthies stated that the application was complete and there were no issues at the last meeting 

when discussed.  Motion by M. Jenkins to approve the Pearl Subdivision, North Bedlam Rd 

application.  Second by P. Deveny.  No discussion.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 

 

Mike Healy, representing applicant for Pearl Subdivision, joined the meeting at 7:06pm 

 

New Business:  Mr. Peter Haines: 75 Palmer Rd. Pond shoreline grading  

Mr. Haines discussed the revised the drawings to allow for the sump pond.  He explained the layout 

of the area to be dug out after water is lowered and move the muck/dirt to Meadow A or Meadow B.  

The water pumped out will go into the sump pond.   

 

P. Deveny recused himself due to his involvement with the work on this project.  He explained 

about the sump pond and the swale located on the property.  Mr. Haines explained that Meadow A 

(3-4 acres) or Meadow B (3-4 acres) if any water is pumped in either one it will sink in.  P. Deveny 

recommends Meadow A due to the natural disbursement of the water.  S. Matthies requested a 

diagram of the cross section of the pond bank showing existing slopes and how much is proposed to 

be dug out vertically.  A site walk for commission members is scheduled for 10/31 at 10am. 

 

S. Matthies reseated P. Deveny. 
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Correspondence:  None 

  

Administrative Report:  Agent J. Theroux stated it has been quiet, no administrative approvals.  

Regarding the pond application from Doug Cates, he is not aware of any work started yet. 

 

Commission Discussion:  None 

 

Adjournment: 

Motion by P. Deveny to adjourn at 7:21 p.m. Second by D. Field. All in favor. Motion passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted by,  

Suzanne Krodel  

Recording Secretary 

 


